## NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2020

Council members present by remote access: President Jane Gore, Vice-President Alisha Gredy, Councilmember Nancy Crocker, and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance by remote access: Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton, and Records Clerk Sandie Jones.

## COUNCIL BUSINESS - 12:00 pm

### 1) CALL TO ORDER

President Gore called the meeting to order at 12:06 pm

# 2) DISCUSS HEALTH DEPARTMENT RECOMMENDATIONS REGARDING THE COVID-19 RESPONSE

President Gore read aloud the Public Notice from Brown County EMA & Public Health Preparedness regarding the increase in positive cases of COVID-19. She advised that Brown County is now listed as an Orange Level. She read aloud a list of the Governor's restrictions. These restrictions take effect at 12:01 am on November 15, 2020 and runs through 11:59 pm on December 12, 2020.

President Gore noted that the Governor requires that face coverings are required for customers, client's, vendors and visitors entering a business. President Gore advised if a business violates the restrictions: first offense verbal warning, second offense the Health Department will order to cease the unsafe practice and third offense the business could be closed.

Brown County EMA Director Susan Armstrong answered questions about reporting those businesses not enforcing wearing face coverings. She asked that the Health Department be contacted if there are mask complaints or a business not enforcing social distancing. Their contact number is 812-988-2555. They may also call the Sheriff's Department non-emergency dispatch at 812-988-6655.

#### 3) RENEWAL OF EXECUTIVE POWERS

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to continue President Gore's Executive Powers. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

## 4) ADJOURN

Councilmember Rudd moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 12:27 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 11-14-2020 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

Vice President Alisha Gredy

Councilmember Nancy Crocker

ouncilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Dave Rudd

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

Lunde Kay Young